	[image: image1.png]



	
	Daily Brief

	Friday February 23, 2007
20070223-0
	
	CEO Roger Snoble

 

	[image: image2.jpg]America’s ;-i‘/ Best




In this issue:
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· Workshop Scheduled and Applications Made Available for Proposition A Incentive Reserve Fund FY08 Mini Call
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· Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events
· Of Note


	Update on Metro’s Corridor Mobility Improvement Program Proposal
Metro staff has been in discussions with staff from the California Transportation Commission (CTC) regarding our applications for Corridor Mobility Improvement Program funding.  CTC staff had a number of questions regarding our applications, which were responded to via letter (attached).  There seemed to be some confusion over the 405 HOV lane construction contract award date.  It should be noted that Metro’s application did include a Design/Build contract award date of March, 2009.  Additionally, the CTC staff mistakenly believed that the I-5 improvements were going to be built in segments.  Metro’s application, however, indicated that the project will be built as one segment (due to the fact that a segment-by-segment approach was determined to yield little immediate congestion relief).

Earlier today I also met with CTC Commissioners Esteban Torres and Larry Zarian to update them on the status of Metro’s discussions with CTC staff.  In this meeting, I strongly urged them to continue working with the staff and other commissioners to fully fund Metro’s projects.

CTC staff has indicated that they will release a revised project list on Monday, February 26th.  

With this in mind, we are now focusing our efforts on the CTC meeting which will be held on Wednesday, February 28th in Irvine, CA.  In the meantime, we are encouraging all who are concerned to contact the Governor and CTC Commissioners to urge them to adopt Metro’s full program, which is more appropriate given the population demands and high congestion levels of Los Angeles County.

Workshop Scheduled and Applications Made Available for Proposition A Incentive Reserve Fund FY08 Mini Call

Countywide Planning and Development will be holding a workshop on Wednesday, March 7th to provide information regarding project eligibility, the project selection process, and assistance on completing applications for the Proposition A Incentive Reserve Fund FY 2008 Mini Call.  Last October, the Board approved up to $14 million from the Proposition A Incentive Reserve to be used for the Mini Call which is an opportunity for local transit operators to obtain funding for their vehicle replacement needs.  Countywide Planning has forwarded notices with the following information encouraging all interested applicants to attend:



Date:  

 Wednesday, March 7, 2007



Time:  
 1:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m.



Location: 
 Metro Headquarters Building





 One Gateway Plaza, Union Station Room (3rd Fl)





 Los Angeles, CA 90012


The Board approved the Mini Call application and evaluation criteria earlier this week.  Countywide Planning will be mailing out the applications separately to all 88 incorporated Los Angeles County jurisdictions, the unincorporated areas of the County of Los Angeles, and other eligible public transportation joint powers authorities.  Applications also will be made available for downloading via Metro’s website at: www.metro.net/minicall. Hard copies of the applications must be submitted to Metro by 4:00 p.m. on Friday, March 23rd.

Next Week’s Procurement Postings

IFB for Hybrid-Powered Sedans
Metro will release an Invitation for Bids (IFB) next week to procure 103 hybrid-powered sedan vehicles.  These vehicles are being procured as replacements for current non-revenue fleet vehicles that have far exceeded their life cycles and operational efficiencies.

The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from February 27 through May 7, 2007.  Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Amy Ly, contract administrator, at (213) 922-2632.

IFB for Portable Emergency Generator
Metro will also release an IFB next week to procure a portable emergency generator which will replace a similar existing unit that has limited service capacity and has exceeded its life cycle.

The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from February 27 through May 7, 2007.  Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Amy Ly, contract administrator, at (213) 922-2632.

IFB for Pan/Tilt/Zoom Cameras


Additionally, Metro will release IFB to procure 140 Pan/Tilt/Zoom (PTZ) cameras to be incorporated into the Metro Orange Line’s Video Security System.

The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from February 28 through May 29, 2007.  Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Kitty Jones, senior buyer, at (213) 922-1081.

Request for Proposals for Eastside Phase II Transit Corridor Project EIR/EIS

Metro will release a Request for Proposals (RFP) next week to procure a final Environmental Impact Statement and Environmental Impact Report in support of the Eastside Phase II Transit Corridor Project.  This procurement will address extending the Metro Gold Line Eastern Terminus at Pomona and Atlantic Boulevards in East Los Angeles approximately ten miles east to the City of Whittier.  This procurement is the result of the Board’s authorization of several Transit Corridor Studies in June, 2006.

The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from February 27 through May 2, 2007.  Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Ed Kichi, contract administrator, at (213) 922-3647.

RFP for Westside Extension Transit Corridor Community Outreach Project Public Participation Plan


Today, Metro released a RFP to procure a Public Participation Plan in support of the Westside Extension Transit Corridor Community Outreach project.  The Public Participation Plan will address the development and implementation of the Program for Facilitation of Community Participation in the preparation of the Westside Extension Transit Corridor Project.  This procurement is the result of the Board’s authorization of several Transit Corridor Studies in June, 2006.

The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from February 23 through May 2, 2007.  Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Barbara Gatewood, contract administrator, at (213) 922-7317.

RFP for Regional Connector Community Outreach Project Public Participation Plan


Finally, Metro will release a RFP next week to procure a Public Participation Plan in support of the Regional Connector Community Outreach project.  The Public Participation Plan will address the development and implementation of the Program for Facilitation of Community Participation in the preparation of the Regional Connector Project.  This procurement is the result of the Board’s authorization of several Transit Corridor Studies in June, 2006.

The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from February 28 through May 2, 2007.  Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Ed Kichi, contract administrator, at (213) 922-3647.

Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events

Next week, I will be attending the California Transportation Commission meeting and the Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board Meeting.  I will also be meeting with Barry Sanders and David Simon (President and Chairman, respectively) of the Southern California Committee for the Olympic Games.  Additionally, I will be making a presentation on the topic of “Major Event Transportation in Los Angeles” before the United States Olympic Committee’s (USOC) Evaluating Committee (EC) at UCLA.  Finally, I expect to participate in the USOC EC’s Venue Tour and a joint development tour being given to a visiting delegation from Irving, Texas. 

Of Note

On this date last year (2006), tunneling began on Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension.  Two tunnel boring machines bore through 1.7 miles of earth between Union Station and Boyle Heights, completing their work 11 months later.  Underground tunnels were required for this segment of the project due to the area's narrow streets.
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